
Cabinet-in-Confidence

Subject: Support for container deposit legislation

As a regular cyclist on bike paths beside Melbourne's creeks and rivers, I despair at the volume of discarded plastic drink bottles lying around particularly after heavy rain. This rubbish ends up in the bay and ocean where it does great harm to marine life. Discarded drink containers, plastic and aluminium, may be found littering parks, sports grounds and places where young people congregate. While most people are responsible, a sizeable minority have little or no regard for public amenity and avoiding littering.

Placing a deposit on containers is a sure fire way to combat this problem. It has been proven in South Australia and it is high time it was extended nationally. The benefits as fundraising opportunities for community groups has been pointed out many times.

The sad fact is that this reform has been opposed by the selfish actions of the beverage industry. Arguments are made that kerbside collection is sufficient. Demonstrably, it is not. It is time vested interests are put second to public interest and environmental protection.

9 million recyclable containers going to landfill every day is a national scandal.

A national Container Deposit Scheme is long overdue. Get on with it!


Michael Hassett
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